
From: Taranjitsandhu <taranjitsandhu@gmail.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/16/2014 10:30:30 AM 
Subject: Re: SC Delegation Books

Include Govt. Of Punjab

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 16, 2014, at 9:48 AM, "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

We are printing the South Carolina delegation book in India (to provide at all of our events and meetings).
On the back of the program we thank the organizations for their support in the planning this trip.

I would like to include the Embassy of India .
Do you have any other suggestions on who we should include? Below is the text on the back of the program. 
Thoughts?
Thank you,
Katherine

(TEXT)
The State of South Carolina
would like to thank the
following organizations for their support
All India Association of Industries
Confederation of Indian Industry (CII)
Department of Science & Technology, Government of India
Federation of Indian Chambers of Commerce & Industry (FICCI)
HSBC
Indo-American Chamber of Commerce
Rayat-Bahra University
US Commercial Services
US-India Importers Council

Thank you, 
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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